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President’s Report
Stan Pate, DRRC President

The rainy season here in Oregon 
is drawing to an end very soon, and 
shooting season is here for many of 
us. Many disciplines are preparing for 
the new season with the continuation 
of established matches, and some 
disciplines with an increased schedule of 
events, the future looks good.

Many great things have been 
happening at DRRC over the last few 
months, and it is difficult to keep the 
membership up to date on these things 
in a newsletter where the articles are 
written in February, and the publication 
is sent out in March. As likely every 
President before me has done, I again 
encourage you to attend meetings to 
stay more up to date than reading the 
monthly newsletter. In attending the 
monthly meetings you will not only 
stay more up to date, but perhaps you 
will be the person who has the skills or 
information that we need in order to 
keep DRRC the great place to shoot 
that it is.

You may recall receiving a mailing 
from DRRC about the possibility 
of our membership list having to be 
handed over to one of our members. 
It’s DRRC’s policy to never give out 
our member’s information to anyone, 
but in this case we were forced to turn 
over the names and mailing addresses 
of our members as well as a copy of 
our financial records. DRRC was 
forced to hand over the requested 
information because of an Oregon 
state statute requiring us to do so. The 
reported reason for needing both items 
was to send out a mass mailing to the 
DRRC membership of any financial 
impropriety that “might” be found in 
our financial records. There has been 
a great deal of concern expressed over 
this issue as one would expect. There 
are limitations for the use of this 
information, and the situation is being 
watched closely. The Board and Officers 
have received many emails, phone calls, 
as well as comments while on the range 
about your concerns and opinions 
over this matter, we’ve tried to answer 
them all when possible. Please feel free 
to contact us with your questions and 

Shotgun News
The #1 Trap machine has been out 
of commission for several weeks. 
It is now up and running and 
ready for business as usual. (Please 
remember to clean up the house 
before you close up.)

concerns and we will do our best to 
keep you informed.

On a lighter note, things continue 
to progress in our work with AMEC on 
the DRRC Environmental Stewardship 
Program (ESP). AMEC has been to 
our range a few more times doing what 
they do to gain the information that 
they need to complete their survey 
of our range, and to write our ESP 
program. It is hoped that all of the 
hours of work and money that has gone 
into this program will ensure DRRC’s 
environmental safety, compliance, and 
existence for many decades to come. 
Our Environmental Stewardship 
Program will be an ongoing issue for 
some time, and we will attempt to 
keep you well informed, thank you for 
your patience while AMEC is on our 
property.

I look forward to seeing many of you 
on the range as the weather clears and 
members start coming out to enjoy the 
weather while sharing a common past-
time.

Shooting Benches
Kent Uhl

Next time you are at the range check 
out our newest improvement. We 
have one new shooting bench at the 
covered 100 yard line. It is located at the 
number 14 target position The design 
is the same as currently in use at the 

Roseburg Rod & Gun Club in Roseburg 
and Clark Rifles in Vancouver, and 
very similar to the benches at Emerald 
Empire Gun Club in Springfield. The 
design is univeral and has proven to be 
very acceptable at the other clubs where 
they are now in use.

Our new shooting bench is made of 
steel and concrete and weighs around 
500 pounds. It is ambidextrous and 
ADA friendly. The front of the bench 
is 30 inches wide and about 48 inches 
long. When in their final positions there 
will be 30 inches between benches so a 
person can walk between them or shoot 
between them from the standing or 
prone position.

The first bench was donated to 
DRRC and is a prototype. So please try 
it out and bring your thoughts on the 
bench dimensions and any suggestions 
for improvements to our next meeting. 
After we reach agreement on the final 
dimensions and locations the plan is to 
manufacture a total of 25 new benches.

Currently our club has several newer 
steel shooting benches that will remain. 
The new benches will replace the older 
wood benches so that we will have solid 
sturdy benches on all of our 38 target 
positions.

The total cost for this improvement 
has been estimated at $6700 for twenty-
five benches. Currently we plan to ask 
local businesses for donations and then 
we will ask our members if they would 
like to sponsor a bench in their name 
or as a memorial. We will allow DRRC 
members and friends to donate an 
amount to buy a bench and will place 
to donor’s name on the bench. To date 
three members have expressed their 
financial support.

Pistol Shooting
Paul Meier

This year has started off great for 
the shooting season so it’s time to start 
showing how well you can shoot. Turn 
outs have been good and we’ve been 
having a good time so come join us now 
before the good weather shooters start 
showing up!

We shoot four different pistol 
matches at DRRC and in each discipline 
safety is priority #1. In these matches 
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Officers
Stan Pate, President.................................................503/652-9931

onekmeters@msn.com
Dan Wylie, Vice President.......................................503/637-3131

danwylie9114@comcast.net
Rinda Clark, Secretary.............................................503/630-1988

rinda@quickshotdesigns.com
John Weil, Treasurer................................................503/622-3815
Michael Jones, Executive Officer.............................503/314-6820

jonesc@teleport.com
Oscar Bloom, Board Member..................................503/674-9385
Steven Irving, Board Member..................................503/239-8882
Charlie McAlister, Board Member...........................503/351-8360

mustang7513@comcast.net
Ron Thalman, Board Member.................................503/650-0180

rjtamp@msn.com
Kent Uhl, Board Member.......................................503/631-2508

oregonuhls@ccwebster.net
Al Lisoski, Board Member.......................................503/637-3897
Discipline Directors
.50 BMG, John Benjamin.......................................503/255-7189
Action Pistol, Dan Carpenter..................................503/637-3537
Archery Director, Eric Weil.....................................503/539-1064
Benchrest, Kent Uhl................................................503/631-2508
Blackpowder, Jim Brogan........................................503/761-4601

brogans@opeuseiu.org
CMP, Charlie McAlister..........................................503/351-8360
CRSO, Michael Jones.............................................503/314-6820

jonesc@teleport.com
High Power, Kevan Hoffarth...................................503/866-3088
Hunters Safety, Larry Warren..................................503/658-7403
Ladies Pistol & USPSA/IPSC, Judy Becker.............503/658-5953
Project Coordinator, Ron Carey..............................503/668-4212 
RSO Coordinator, Dan Wylie ................................971/506-5840
Smallbore, Junior, John Weil...................................503/622-3815
Smallbore & Bigbore Handgun Silhouette,
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dgindlesperger@comcast.net

Speed Steel, Richard Brown.....................................503/824-6610
Sporting Clays, Hal Halverson................................503/667-4360
Three Gun, Terry Cook...........................................503/659-7082

drrc4fun3gun@aol.com
Trap,	 Dick Jennings...............................................503/655-5405
	 Joe Cole........................................................503/631-2208
USPSA/IPSC, Paul Meier........................................503/631-8160

k7pm@ccwebster.net
Others
Club House.............................................................503/637-3131
Newsletter Editor, Bruce Hanson............................503/631-2998

bruceh@ccwebster.net
Range Host, Joe Cook ............................................503/927-1694
Webmaster, Charlie McAlister.................................503/351-8360

webmaster@douglasridge.org

Buy, Sell, Trade

For Sale: Remington Model 700 
Varmint Synthetic. .243 cal. with 
Leupold 6.5-20x scope. Comes with 
500 twice-fired, prepared cases. 
$700 rifle and scope; $350 rifle only. 
Taurus Revolver Model 415. 41 
Mag with 2.5” ported barrel, soft 
grips, like new. $250. Call Dick at 
503/631-7687.

For Sale: Colt Mustang Pocket-lite 
Pistol. In .380 cal. with an extra 6 
rnd. mag. and approx. 300 rounds. 
$250. Call Bob at 503/658-6953.

For Sale: Target Varmint Scope. 36x, 
Side Parallax Range Finder. New 
$175. Call Jay at 503/631-2566.

NRA Banquet
Please join us March 31 for an evening 
of good food, good friends and great 
prizes at the 2007 Portland Friends 
of NRA Dinner. Doors open at 5 pm 
at the Monarch Hotel and we will be 
raffling of guns and more. Live auction, 
silent auction and other amazing ways 
to spend money and win prizes all for a 
great (and tax deductible) cause. Half of 
the money we raise at this banquet stays 
in Oregon for NRA Foundation grants. 
In fact, we will be giving out $120,000 
in grants for 2006. And this year, the 
gun club that has the most members 
attending, will earn those members 
entry into a very special drawing!!
For more information, please contact 
Angela Lyons at angela_lyons@msn.com or 
503/775-4057. We hope to see you there!

you are moving with a loaded handgun 
with several other shooters in the area. 
We have a zero tolerance for poor gun 
handling. If your gun handling or ability 
to shoot doesn’t meet our requirements 
we’ll ask you to watch the match and 
then get some instruction from either 
myself or other instructors within the 
club to get you up to speed.

The best match to start out with is 
Action Pistol, usually the second Sunday 
of each month, because there is no 
movement in this match. You will be 
shooting paper and steel targets, usually 
in 6 round strings, under a fixed time 
or par time. This game emphasizes 
accuracy because you will be shooting 
out to 35 yds within the required time 
limit so you will need your hits.

On the 4th Sunday we alternate 
between Speed Steel and 3 Gun. Speed 
Steel is just that, shooting steel just as 
fast as you can go. You have to hit steel 
plates to count and you are shooting 
against the clock with the steel plates 
at varied distances. Once again safety 
is priority #1, so on unsafe actions you 
will be DQ’d from the match. As I 
said earlier we have a zero tolerance for 
unsafe gun handling. Sometimes for fun 
this match will have you shoot the steel 
with a shotgun. It’s great fun knocking 
down poppers with a shotgun!

Speed Steel and Action Pistol are 
great for beginning match shooting. 
After you have conquered those matches 
you might want to try and step up to 
3 Gun and IPSC shooting. 3 Gun is 
just that, shooting stages with pistol, 
shotgun and rifle. Again this match is 
accuracy against time. You’ll be shooting 
paper and steel targets from up close 
out to 200 meters. This match is not 
a static match, you will be moving 
with a loaded firearm and you may 
also be carrying or handling another 
object besides your firearm. This is not 
a beginning or walk on sport. 3 Gun 
alternates 4th Sundays with Speed Steel, 
check the calendar.

Last is another action shooting sport 
we call IPSC or practical pistol or in 
the states USPSA or if you’ve seen it on 
TV they call it ‘Run and Gun’. IPSC 
is shot the first Sat. of each month and 
also is not a walk on match. You will be 

required to solve the stage target layout 
and shoot it accurately and against the 
clock. You will be doing mag changes, 
shooting on the move, thru ports, 
around walls at paper and steel targets. 
This is a speed sport but lots of fun and 
extremely challenging. You will need 
some pre-match training before you will 
be allowed to shoot this match.

Contact the discipline directors for 
info pertaining to their matches. These 
matches start set up at 7 am so come 
out and help. You also will be required 
to set steel, tape targets and brass during 
the match to keep the pace moving. 
Each of these disciplines require extra 
mags, holsters, 150+ rds of handgun 
ammo, plus other requirements specific 
to the match. Most matches cost $10. 
Let me know if you have any questions 
or if you need some training. We can 
train you to shoot the matches but we 
are not setup to train you to shoot, 
draw and do mag changes due to time 
constraints.

Get out and join us, it’s an adrenalin 
rush like you can’t imagine. That is if 
you still have adrenalin!
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Future General Meetings: April 5, May 3 • Future Executive Board Meetings: April 9, May 7

Damascus Auto Service & Parts
14400 SE. Wiese Rd. • Hwy 212

Damascus, OR 97009-9327
Auto Repair • Auto Parts

Auto Transmission • Machine Shop

Dick • Scott • Bob Jennings

(503) 658-2125

	 Laura Edmonds
	 Agent

	 F a r m e r s
Auto • Home • Life • Business

Cell: 503/267-0493
laurae@farmersdistrict34.com

Increased Coverages Available for Guns, 
Boats and Offroad Vehicles

PO Box 307 • Boring, OR 97009

	 Serving Clackamas
	 and Multnomah Counties

	 Jim Henderson, Broker

Direct: 503/888-9719 • Bus: 503/212-2722
www.jimhendersononline.com

E-mail: jhenderson@pru-nw.com
6400 SE Lake Rd., Ste 200 • Portland OR 97222

“Saving Hunting Memories”
Deer Horns Mounted

High Quality – Low Price

Ray 503-655-3030
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